OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

File #5.6.0/1.1.2.0

September 11, 2015

Coastal GasLink Pipeline Project 760 Kinsmen Place Prince George, BC V2M 0A8

Attention: Rick Gateman, President

KITIMAT

DISTRICT OF KITIMAT 270 City Centre Kitimat, British Columbia Canada V8C 2H7

Phone (250) 632-8900 Fax (250) 632-4995

RE: TransCanada's Coastal GasLink Pipeline Project

Dear Mr. Gateman:

The District of Kitimat Council wishes to extend its support for TransCanada's Coastal GasLink project. Kitimat has long been a site for global-scale industrial production, and we continue to welcome international opportunity. We look forward to playing a big part in the development of the B.C. LNG industry with the proposed LNG Canada facility located within the District of Kitimat.

Establishing new industries in Kitimat has been a top priority for our municipality. Coastal GasLink's pipeline, feeding LNG Canada's project with natural gas, will provide Kitimat with increased economic stability. The project has the potential to provide high quality jobs, contracting opportunities, local spending, community investment initiatives and long-term property tax revenues to support community services. Kitimat has already benefited from Project commitments as seen through contributions made to local organizations like Kitimat Fire and Ambulance Services.

We support TransCanada in its endeavor to reach a positive investment decision for Coastal GasLink and thank you for your continued commitment to keep Council and District of Kitimat staff up to date on the project. We encourage you to remain diligent with your community consultation efforts.

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me though our municipal office at 250-632-8920.

Sincerely,

Philip Germuth

Mayor

District of Kitimat